
Moving Forward with Reverse 911 
 
With an eye on safety, and the help of a federal grant, West Wendover, Nevada is now better 

prepared for improved emergency response.  

 

Thanks in part to an annual grant funded by the U.S. Department of Energy, National Nuclear 

Security Administration Nevada Site Office, the West Wendover fire and police departments 

were able to put into place what is known as a Reverse 911 system.  This system, also called 

CodeRED, creates a telephone number database containing the contact information of 

individuals, businesses and organizations in the area.  This gives officials the ability to quickly 

deliver urgent or emergency messages to specific areas or the entire West Wendover, NV area 

as well as Tooele County in Utah.  

 

The effectiveness of the system largely depends on individuals and organizations logging onto 

West Wendover City’s website and inserting their contact information on the “CodeRED 

Community Notification Enrollment” page.  

 

“CodeRED is not a Reverse 911 system that will 

only call home phones attached to the local 

phone system,” said West Wendover City Fire 

Chief Jeff Knudtson.  “By going online and 

entering your cell phone information, this system 

will also send text messages.  This will allow 

everyone in the home to get a notice of an 

event.”  

 

The annual grant responsible for the CodeRED 

Reverse 911 response system is funded through 

the Emergency Preparedness Working Group 

(EPWG), supported by the Nevada Site Office.   

 

   

http://www.westwendovercity.com/
http://nv.energy.gov/emprograms/environment/wastemanagement/pdfs/2010%20%20EPWG%20chart.pdf
http://www.nv.energy.gov/main.aspx


You have received this announcement as a member of the U.S. Department of Energy, National Nuclear 
Security Administration Nevada Site Office Environmental Management distribution list which is not 
shared with advertisers or third-party websites. If you would like to be removed from the list, please call 
702-295-3521 or e-mail your request to envmgt@nv.doe.gov with the words “EM News Flash Remove” 
in the subject line. If you know anyone who would like to begin receiving these articles, please have 
them send a request to envmgt@nv.doe.gov with the words “EM News Flash Subscribe” in the subject 
line. You can also follow us on Facebook at 
NNSA Nevada Site Office. 

This community grant is funded by a fifty-cent per cubic foot fee charged for radioactive waste 

disposal at the Nevada National Security Site (NNSS, formerly the Nevada Test Site).  This is 

in addition to the regular fee charged to the national network of approved waste generators for 

disposing low-level and mixed low-level waste at the NNSS.  

EPWG consists of representatives from each of the six participating counties (Clark, Elko, 

Esmeralda, Lincoln, Nye and White Pine) through which low-level and mixed low-level 

radioactive waste shipments travel en route to the NNSS.  The EPWG is co-chaired by 

representatives from the Nevada Site Office and the State of Nevada Division of Emergency 

Management.  

http://www.facebook.com/NNSANevadaSiteOffice

